## **Town Forest Committee**

## May 17, 2018

## **Meeting Minutes**

7:00p.m. – Meeting called to order

Attendees:

Steve Babin, Chairman, T.F.C.

John Sheedy, Vice Chairman, T.F.C.

Carter Branigan, Clerk, T.F.C.

Dan Glennie, Groton resident

- 1. Rick Muehlke, New England Forestry Foundation, did not attend as expected.
- Citizen request, suggestions for Town Forest use
  Dan Glennie of Groton addressed the TFC about the use of electric bikes in the forest.

TFC explained that all motorized vehicles were not allowed in the forest except for harvesting wood, toad maintenance, police and fire department and EMTs. Other one time exceptions do occur on occasion.

3. Mr. Craig Parker, a member of the Bissell family of West Groton requesting recognition of past committee member, Richard Bissell. The TFC found a trail that is not named currently. Plans to name the trail in Mr. Bissell's memory are underway.

7:58p.m. Meeting adjourned.